
LARCH HILLS NORDIC SOCIETY 
Executive Meeting Tuesday Nov.5, 2019 

7:15 PM, 
Suzy Beckner’s, 1211 46 Ave. NE 

Don Miller, Abbi May, Duncan Moore, Craig McBride, Suzy Beckner, 
Ed Bouma, Laura Hepburn, Clint Smith, Karen Tanchak , Brad 

Calkins 
 

 
 
1. Adopt Agenda with additions -motion Laura, Brad 2nd. 

 
2. Minutes of last meeting Oct.8, 2019 adopted -Ed, Brad 2nd.  

 
3. Business arising – 

The request for someone to inspect Tom’s shelter has gone out as 
e-notes.  
E-notes go to Brad not Silken now and he will teach Karen to do 

them.  
enews@skilarchhills.ca is the email address for any enews. 
 
Signs for safety preparation in the wilderness- Clint presented 
examples. He will change the photos to include some safety 
equipment.  
 

4. Treasurer Report- Don Miller 
a. Financial update -see attached report 
b. Loppett & LHNS clarification -Brad will present to the loppet 

committee that their finances need to be reported as part of the 
club accounting. It should be adequate to use their year-end 
statement.  

c. Insurance- The value of the contents of the tracksetter shed and 
the Chalet and the tracksetter may be low and will need to be 
evaluated prior to the deadline in mid-December. 
 
Don will send a draft budget out.  

 

5. Club Manager -Karen started yesterday.  She now has a 
phone and computer. She orientated with Ed at Larch Hills 
yesterday and did substantial work cleaning and organizing the 
chalet.  
 

mailto:enews@skilarchhills.ca


6. Kraft Heinz Project Play- The club will receive $25,000 in the 
next several weeks.  
The CCBC initiated GoFund Me raised  $1700 and has now 
been deactivated as the committee has planned alternative 
fundraising activities.   
 

7. Tom’s Shelter assessment-Clint will ask Duncan Morris to 
inspect it.  
 

8. The new road signs are up on highway 97B.  
The Private landowner has been closing off his property for 
summer access.  
Club members are asked to report any illegal dumping activity 
in the Larch Hills area.  

 
9. Trails and summer activities update - Craig 

a. stadium area changes- John Thielman has modified the bank 
for the Beast. The stadium has been cleaned up. 
b. Update from Sites and Rec about trail signs- Craig talked to 
them and they are going to GPS all our trails in preparation for 
new signs. They insist on going ahead with this project.  

 
10.  Pot luck for members will be at 4:30pm on Nov 23. 

Committees will be doing a brief presentation for new members.  
 

Additions: 
1. Safety Committee report 

Laura presented the update from George Zorn.  
a. They are needing a new chair as Ed has stepped down. The 

board agreed that George or Keith Cox would be excellent 
candidates and Laura will ask if they would consider taking on the 
position prior to putting out an enote.  

b. The committee is working on a plan for a one phone number 
contact for the safety host through a message machine. All 
agreed that this would be an improved system for contacting the 
host in an emergency.  

c. The committee will be organizing some mock rescue scenes in 
the coming winter.  

d. Survive Outside presentations are being planned for the 
mornings of Jan 10th and 11th in the Chalet. The board agreed 
with the timing.  



 
2.  Lighting Committee-   

Christmas concert fundraiser is planned at the United Church 
Friday December 20th.   
Duncan is working on a new online donation system for charitable 
donations with Nordiq Canada. 
They are also going to have a sponsor a pole program.  
Duncan proposed that we transfer money into the “infrastructure 
account” for the lighting project.  
Duncan mad a motion to commit another $12,000 for seed 
money for the lighting project to bring the total up to $25,000 to 
match the prize money. Don 2nd and the motion was approved.  

 
 

3. Santa Cruz/ Christmas costume race. The LHNS executive will run it 
again this year. Peter Molnar will be Santa. Don will be the Grinch. 
We will plan at the next meeting. 
 

4. Rob Hart has a tree house he wants to donate. There is an issue 
with getting permits to move it. We will offer it to the trail alliance as 
a shelter along the traverse.  
 

5. Naming the Chalet- the executive agreed to rename it as the Rob 
Nash Memorial Chalet. We will go ahead with the sign but bring it 
up at the next general meeting to make sure the membership are in 
approval.  
 

6.  Kiosk main sign update- Craig has a quote for $584 to update and 
laminate the maps. The sign itself also needs some work. The 3 
updated maps will include an overall map, core map and snowshoe 
trail map.  

 
 Announcements:      
Executive meeting -Dec 3rd Pauline’s 19:15 
General meeting -Dec. 10 19:00 Basement Rm SASCU Rec. Centre    
 
Adjournment at   9:30 pm     
 


















